
Georgia Grant Professionals Association (GGPA)
March 25, 2014
Meeting Minutes

The GGPA monthly meeting was held at the Atlanta Food Bank from 10:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m., Tuesday, March 25, 2014.
Attendees:  Meghann Adams, Charles Alford, Danny Blitch, David Bridges, Cathy Brown, William Brust, Deborah Cook, Amanda Day, Julie Eckert, Rhonda Gibson, 

Dearonda Harrison, Kimberly Hays de Muga, Jan Heidrich-Rice, Jeffrey D. Henderson, Kelly Hopkins, Lauren Jeong, Susan Klammer, Kim Kukler, Susan Long, Ken Dale Palmer, and Pat Sheppard, 
I. Welcome and Introduction:  GGPA President Sylvia Redic was absent due to obligations incurred during her role as Interim City Clerk for the City of Morrow. Vice President Nancy Smallwood was also absent. Past GGPA President and Atlanta Food Bank Senior Manager of Foundation and Corporate Relations Kimberly Hays de Muga welcomed the attendees and introduced GGPA Secretary Pat Sheppard, who introduced the speaker, Debra Scott, JD, MPH of the Scott Practice, LCC.

II. Presentation of “Engagement Due Diligence – Steps to Minimize Risks and Maximize Rewards” was given by Ms. Scott. The handout will be available on the www.ggpa.org website.
III. The business portion of the meeting was conducted by GGPA Secretary Pat Sheppard.
IV. Treasurer’s Report:  Charles Alford reported that GGPA’s current balance for the Bank and PayPal accounts is $12,130.66. Another $1,787.12 in Conference registrations is owed, thus the prospective balance is $13,917.78. If Conference registrations ended immediately and monies due were collected, the Conference would have brought in $11,125.64 in revenues.

V. Minutes for the Nov. 26, 2013 meeting and the February 25, 2014 meeting were emailed on March 23, 2014. 
Motion to approve the Nov. 26, 2013 meeting minutes was made by Kimberly Hays de Muga and seconded by Cathy Brown. The Nov. 26, 2013 meeting minutes were approved unanimously by the members. 
Danny Blitch requested a correction to the Feb. 25, 2014 meeting minutes from Section IX, changing the “Omnibus Reconciliation Act” to “Omnibus Appropriations Act, FY 2014.” Motion to approve the Feb. 25, 2014 meeting minutes with the requested change was made by Danny Blitch and seconded by Amanda Day. These minutes were approved unanimously by the members. 

VI. GGPA’s 2014 Southern Regional Grant Conference update: Fifty-eight persons have registered for the conference thus far. All attendees were encouraged by Amanda Day to come to the conference, which will be held April 10-11 at the Sheraton Suites Galleria Atlanta at 2844 Cobb Parkway.
VII. Kimberly Hays de Muga announced that all members could nominate persons for GGPA offices (President, Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer) by March 31. Members will be able to vote online in April.

VIII. Time and location for next GGPA meeting to be determined; this information will be relayed to members through the April newsletter, the next meeting invitation and on www.ggpa.org.

Minutes provided by Patricia Sheppard, GGPA Secretary.
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